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April 2014





Bright Horizons @ EMC








As always we welcome your ideas and suggestions. We are again inviting parents to our upcoming Parent Partnership meeting. This will be a great opportunity for us to continue to work together to enhance our children’s learning experience. Not only will we be discussing upcoming center events, but we will also be reviewing the Parent Survey results. At this time, we will talk about our successes and our plans to grow and continue to improve through the next year.





Another topic that will be discussed will be our new Parent/Teacher Cultural Advisory Board. This board will consist of parents and staff who will collectively plan and share ideas with regards to the wonderful diversity and multiculturalism in our center. One of the prime objectives of the board will be to promote and celebrate each child’s culture through fun and educational activities.  The goal through these celebrations and experiences are continued opportunities to encourage the children’s respect and understanding of the world around them.





We appreciate and value your feedback and look forward to the great ideas!











*Monday-Friday, April 14-18th


Scholastic Book Fair


*Thursday, April 17th 4:30-5:30 pm


Parent Partnership Meeting


*Friday, April 18th


Apple Tree Arts





May 2014: Teacher and Staff Appreciation Month �(see page 4 for more information)





Important Dates








We have two new faculty members who have joined our family. Please welcome Jennifer Maronn and Olga Mamantova.  Olga has joined the Toddler Program and Jennifer has joined as support staff for all programs.





Reasons to Celebrate





�Connect with Bright Horizons 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/brighthorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "https://twitter.com/BrightHorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "https://plus.google.com/u/0/113627110245602441280/posts" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://www.instagram.com/brighthorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://pinterest.com/brighthorizons/" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://www.youtube.com/brighthorizons" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://blogs.brighthorizons.com/momtomom/" ���  � HYPERLINK "http://www.brighthorizons.com/community/" ����








From the Director





Classroom Highlights





Infant Program


The Infant Program has been exploring the world of sensory. The first sensory activity we explored was melting ice. We used our hands to feel the ice and our eyes to see the multiple colors we had added. The ice melted on the children’s hands and the children saw how the different colored ice affected the paper. We have also begun exploring an Ocean theme. Children were exposed at the sensory table to sand and water. We also added large sea shells and “sea weed”. Children dug their hands in the sand and felt the different textures. They also did some sea shell painting with different types of sea shells and different color paints.





�





Toddler Three


Toddler Three has been learning about Health and Nutrition through cooking healthy snacks.  By exploring healthy foods we now can recognize some of those foods that help make us grow big and strong.  Each day we used different ingredients to make fun healthy snacks.  As we made our snacks we practiced our manners when asking for more of something or for help.  We also provided many opportunities during group projects and throughout the day using our positive language skills by saying please and thank you and sharing wonderful cooperative experiences with each other. 





Toddler Two 


March was a busy time for Toddler Two! Our focus has been on how we interact with our families and friends.  As a result of these units, the children have started to show an interest in the pets that some of us have at home. We will start to learn more about these various household pets.  We will also investigate animals in the wild and other animals the children may already have exposure to such as cows, pigs, ducks, lions, tigers etc. The children will have opportunities to learn about where different animals live and what type of homes they have, compared to our homes. We will also focus on what makes up healthy diets for people and animals, as well as how we care for our animals!





�





Toddler One


This month, the children of Toddler One have been learning about animals that live on farms and the ones we keep in our homes! Children have been introduced to familiar animals such as cows and pigs, as well as fun new animals like bunnies and goats! The children have also learned about the sounds of specific animals like cows and dogs. In the month of April, the Toddler One classroom will focus on the changing season from winter to spring. We will also explore the differences seen outside from growing plants to the reappearance of hibernating animals!








�





�





�





Art Studio


This month Art Studio explored self expression through Foil String Art. The experience began by dripping glue. The children then placed string on the glue to form a unique design. Aluminum foil squares were placed on top of the design to form a “raised pattern”. Using their fingers they enjoyed pressing and pinching the foil to find the string and discovering the foil’s unique gripping characteristics. All of the children enjoyed seeing their artwork, and gained immeasurable joy looking at their friend’s reactions. 








Kindergarten Prep


We have been very busy with all the traveling we did during the month of March. First, we took a plane to Disney World and read fairy tales, then we camped out under the stars and read camp stories, we also ended up in Hawaii and read beach books. The children enjoyed the Reading across America activities.  On Readers Are Great Leaders Day we all discussed what they thought they might do when they grow up.  Who knew there was a “jungle doctor for poisonous animals amongst our group?” In the month of April we will be talking about gardening, bugs, and taking care of the Earth. The children have also been very interesting in time. We will work on how to tell time and what time of the day we do certain things here at school and at home.  Maybe we will graph it!





�





Preschool Two


During the month of March, Preschool Two has blasted into outer space! Each learning center hosted a different aspect of space! The children had a chance to expand their science inquiry skills by being asked open-ended questions about the planets. At the art center, the children used their visual art skills by creating different planets using Paper Mache, paint, Styrofoam balls, and coffee filters! This past month the children will be using their language skills by creating word lists! The children named the planets and the teachers wrote down their thoughts.  We had quite a science list! Some of the children have begun showing an interest in writing the letters by using markers and paper! In the math area, the children have been working on pattern recognition using pattern cards and rubber vehicles of different colors and types! Because some of our children or their parents have been traveling to other states, the children have also been showing an interest in learning about those places! As we return from our space adventure, we will be exploring places in the United States!





�





�





Preschool One


Happy Spring to all! We had a very exciting month of March in which we focused on an eclectic group of topics including dinosaurs, travelling through India, and numbers. Dinosaurs were a huge hit and we are still reading all of the various library books and resource materials associated with this very popular week of knowledge. India was an excellent week for us as well. The children were so animated when discussing how they would get to India and what kinds of items they would bring. We were so happy to host the many Preschool parents as they volunteered their limited time to come visit in our classroom. We want to again thank all of these parents for sharing their resources and lending their time and support.





READY for SCHOOL Parent News: Learning to Count


Teaching children to count may seem like an easy task, but there are actually many components to this seemingly simple task which evolve over time.  For example:


The first step in counting is typically “rote counting”, or memorizing the names and order of the numbers.  Often children are able to do this before age three; however, this does not mean that children understand the concepts behind the numbers.  Numerical concepts follow later.


To count higher than nine, children need to understand that a new “decade” begins and what that decade is called.  In English, the “teen” numbers are the hardest to learn because they have somewhat random names.  It would be easier if after ten, you had “oneteen, twoteen, threeteen” instead of “eleven, twelve, thirteen.”  This requires children to memorize the numbers and sequence and this takes time.  Another challenge is remembering the name of the new decade.  We have all heard a child pause after counting to 29 and then say “50!”  Car rides and other waiting times are good times to practice counting, but keep it light and fun and change activities when your child loses interest.  You want to keep your child interested and motivated to learn to count, not turned off to numbers.  


One-to-one correspondence is another important concept for children to master.  This means that a child links each number to an additional object.  Initially children may count and skip items or touch more than one item as they say a number name.  For practice in one-to-one correspondence, ask children to set the table and count as they put one napkin at each place, one spoon at each place, etc.  


Keeping track of what was counted is another important component to one-to-one correspondence.  For correct counting, children have to have a method for remembering which items they already counted and not counting one item multiple times.  A child can use the correct number sequence and use one-to-one correspondence, but still get the incorrect answer, if he counts an item more than once.  Introduce methods for keeping track such as counting objects into sections of an egg carton, having your child put only one object in each section as she counts.  Or use a piece of paper with a line drawn down the middle.  Start with all of the objects to the left of the line.  Have your child move objects to the right of the line as they are counted. 


Parents sometimes wonder whether using fingers to count is a good skill to teach.  For many children, finger counting may be an excellent way for them to practice one-to-one correspondence (one finger per object).  


Reading counting books together may be another low-key way to reinforce counting concepts.  There are lots available – a few suggestions are Anno’s Counting Book by Mitsumasa Anno, Teeth, Tails and Tentacles:  An Animal Counting Book by Christopher Wormell, Duckie’s Ducklings: A one-to-one counting book by Frances Barry and Corduroy’s Day:  A Counting Book by Don Freeman.  





Resource:  Copley, J. V. (2000).  The Young Child and Mathematics.  Washington, DC:  National Association for the 


Education of Young Children.
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Join Bright Horizons in Celebrating Earth Day on April 22��Mark your calendars – April 22nd is Earth Day! �


We encourage you to celebrate the holiday by making one pledge or one change to be more environmentally conscious this year. We have many suggestions for green projects on our new � HYPERLINK "http://www.pinterest.com/brighthorizons/going-green/" ��Bright Horizons Going Green board� on Pinterest. Small changes can lead to a big impact! So remember to bring your reusable bag to the store, plant a flower with your child, or bring in some supplies from home for your center to reuse for an art project. 


Interested in learning more about how you can celebrate Earth Day with your child(ren)? Check out our eFamily news article: � HYPERLINK "http://www.brighthorizons.com/family-resources/e-family-news/2012-earth-day-activities-for-families/" ��Earth Day Activities for Families�.��However you choose to celebrate, we hope you have a wonderful Earth Day.





Help a Friend Discover Bright Horizons during our Spring Open House Week!


�This April we will be hosting an Open House Week for families to learn more about our programs. ��If you have a friend or family member that might be interested in joining the Bright Horizons family, we would be happy to provide information for you to share with them! See Center Director for details.


��COMING SOON: Teacher and Staff Appreciation Month


�Teacher and Staff Appreciation Month is coming! ��Each year, we take the month of May to celebrate and recognize staff whose hard work and dedication help us accomplish great things and make Bright Horizons a wonderful place for children and families. Please mark your calendars!








Bright Horizons News
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